
  
Mass Times: Sunday 11th November 2018 

SM = St Michael     SSPP= SS Peter and Paul     SB= St Bernadette 
Vigil Mass  5.30pm SM ​​       Terry Lewis  

SUNDAY 11th 9.00am SB      ​​   Pro populo 

November  10.15am SSPP  ​​ Jim Wright RIP 

 11 .30am SM    ​​  ​Martin Cartwright  

6.00pm SSPP     Adoration of Blessed Sacrament and Vespers 

Student Mass  7.00pm SSPP    ​​ ​​Holy Souls 

Monday 12th 6.10 pm SM        Vespers 

 6.30pm SM         ​Mary Teresa Hedgecox RIP 

Tues 13th  9.30am​ ​SB​        Joan Jones RIP 

 9.30am SSPP    ​Holy Souls 

Wed 14th 6.00pm SB        ​Alfred Doyle  

Thursday 15th  12.00pm SM       ​Hubert Kelly RIP (anniversary) 

Friday 16th  9.30am SB          ​Holy Souls 

  12.00pm SSPP  ​ Jim Wright RIP 

Vigil Mass  5.30pm SM ​​       Betty Green RIP (St Michael’s) 

SUNDAY 18th 9.00am SB      ​​   Pro populo 

November  10.15am SSPP  ​​ Michael Moroney RIP 

 11 .30am SM    ​​  ​David Blee RIP 

6.00pm SSPP     Adoration of Blessed Sacrament and Vespers 

Student Mass  7.00pm SSPP    ​​ ​​Kitty Molohan RIP 

Carmel Chapel Mass daily at 9.00am apart from Tuesday at 4.30pm 

Vespers and Benediction Sunday 4.30pm 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

St Michael’s Chapel 

 

Monday: 7pm-8pm, Tuesday: 2pm-3pm,  

Wednesday: 7:30 – 8:30pm, Friday 1pm – 4pm. 

St Bernadette Thursday 9.30am – 10.30am 

St Michael’s Church Saturday 10.30-11.30 

SS Peter and Paul Sunday 6.00pm -6.30pm 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: ​​St Michael: ​​Saturday 11.00am – 11.30am 

SS Peter & Paul’s Church​​ is open for silent prayer during the following hours: 

Tuesdays 8.30am - 11.00am. Wednesdays and Fridays 10.30-3.30pm 

 
 

THE PARISHES OF ST MICHAEL, 
 SS PETER AND PAUL & ST BERNADETTE  

Parish Priest: ​​Mgr. Mark Crisp, Giffard House, 51, North Street, 
Wolverhampton. WV1 1RJ. ​Assistant Priest:​​ Fr Gary Mantle, OH 
Pastoral​​ ​Assistants:​​  Sr. Lydwin and Sr. Rita, Sisters of St Ann of 
Providence,173 Coalway Road WV3 7ND.   
Telephone:​​ 01902 341343  9.00am -5.00pm. Other times 423005 
E-mail:​​ ​rcwlvwest@gmail.com​ ​​Website​​: ​www.rcwlvwest.com  
Hospital Chaplaincy New Cross​ ​​01902 695098,  

Russell’s Hall 01384 456111 ext. 2352 
University Chaplaincy Facebook page​​: ​wolverhamptonsspeterpaul  
Weddings and Baptisms ​​by appointment. 
Business Manager: ​​CPM Services ​cpm59@hotmail.co.uk​  07388 994 783 

Thirty Second Sunday in Ordinary Time (year B) 
 

The Archdiocese hearing in the Independent Inquiry into Child Sexual Abuse (IICSA)                       

begins in London on Monday 12th November, and runs until Friday 16th November. 

The Archdiocese believes that the work being done by IICSA is of great significance and               

supports the aim of strengthening and improving safeguarding practices and cultures within            

the Church. The welfare of children, young people and vulnerable adults is a fundamental              

priority for the Archdiocese. Fostering a culture which has safeguarding at its very heart              

remains a key part of our work. If you would like to speak to someone about safeguarding and                  

the Church’s work, please call 0121 230 6240. If you would like to speak to someone                

independent of the Church you can contact the NSPCC on 0808 800 5000.  

Please pray with us for all victims of abuse, and for all those involved in the work of this                   

important Inquiry. Last weekend’s Pastoral Letter on this matter can be found on the              

Archdiocese website ​https://www.birminghamdiocese.org.uk  

Christmas Fayre 17th December 2018 2pm-5pm. ​​Please bring your kind donations of                  

chocolates, sweets, bottles (ketchup to Chianti!), toys, games, soft toys, Christmas           

decorations, gifts and toiletry sets plus cakes and savouries for the café. Drop at masses or on                 

Friday 16th November at the hall between 9am-2pm and Saturday 17th 10am-noon. Info from              

Sarah 07948963325 

A Great Big Thank You to all those who contributed in various ways for the success of the                      

Autumn Fayre at St Bernadette’s, Wombourne. The event brought in an amount of £2095.30.              

God bless you all for your hard work. 

And a Great Big Thank you to the CWL for organising the wonderful WWI Centenary                       

Concert on Friday Night. ​It was also great to see parishioners from all our churches there.                

Fr Mark. 

mailto:cpm59@hotmail.co.uk
https://www.birminghamdiocese.org.uk/


Remembrance Day November 11th 2018 as it is 100 years since the end of the First World                     

War, there are special extra events marking this solemn occasion. At St Michael's there is an                

opportunity to join the Wreath Laying service at the War Memorial opposite St Philip's Church               

at 10.50am Short ceremony ends at 11.15am giving ample time to walk across to St.               

Michael's for 11.30 Mass. All parishioners are also invited to Join Mgr Mark Crisp at the Civic                 

Commemoration at the War Memorial in the City Centre at 11.00am. Mgr Mark, as Dean of                

Wolverhampton will lay a wreath on behalf of the Catholic Community of Wolverhampton. 

Masses for the Dead in November​​: Please place your lists of names with the donations in                     

the envelopes that are available in the porch and hand them to one of the priests or Sr Lydwin.                   

Blessing of Graves : ​​Nov. 17​th​    Bilston at 12pm,  Hall Green at 1pm, Bushbury at 2pm.  

Guild of St Stephen Mass December 26th​​ ​This year it is St Bernadette’s turn to host this 

Mass at 11.00am for all servers from the three churches. ​​If any server has served long 

enough to wear a medal, please contact Sr Lydwin to order them before November 20th. 

(Bronze Medal, after 1 years of serving, Silver Medal, after 10 years of serving.) 

Lectio Divina:​​ We meet at SS Peter and Paul at Fridays at 11.15am. All welcome! 

SS Peter & Paul’s Weekday Opening​​  ​It is becoming difficult to keep the church open 

during the week, due to a lack of volunteers.​​ Please consider again if it would be possible 

for you to cover one of the vacant slots. There is particular need for volunteers from 10.30 – 

11.30am and 11.30 – 12.30pm on a Wednesday, and 10.30 – 11.30am, 1.30 – 2.30 and 2.30 

– 3.30pm on a Friday. (Please contact Brian 07484 142143 or Simon 07775 446697) 

SS Peter and Paul’s Readers and Eucharistic Ministers because of the shape of our                     

church we often have embarrassing moments when no one knows if anyone is going to read                

or help with Holy communion. If it is your turn, please arrive well before Mass to let Simon                  

know you are there. Also at Communion, ​do not wait to bow in formation ​​with the others. Go                  

straight up to the sanctuary and bow on your own before taking your place. Many thanks. 

St Michael's and St Bernadette's Youth Group:​​ ​​next two sessions: November 18th, 

December 2nd. All welcome 

Catholic Women’s League Meeting Thursday 15th November 10.30am followed by Mass at               

noon. Please join us in St Michael's Church hall for our regular meeting and refreshments. Info                

from Sarah 07948963325 

Backpack Project​​: Contents wanted: Please help fill rucksacks that send children to school:              

educational items (note paper, coloured crayons and sharpeners, erasers and rulers), hygiene            

items (small towels, wrapped soap, toothpaste and brushes) and small balls (not dog-balls,             

please, - they don't bounce enough!). Collecting across November: full list on Youth Notice              

Board in St Michael's porch. All donations (in cash or in kind) gratefully received. Thank you 

Four Covenanted Churches of Penn: Tuesday November 20th: Open Meeting (Helen               

Cook's recent experience of planting Olive Trees in Israel/Palestine) followed by AGM. 7.30 at              

St Bart's:  St Michael's is one of the 4 so do consider attending your AGM. 

 

SVP Annual Carol Service​​ - this year will be at Our Lady of Succour, Cannock Road at 

3.00pm on Sunday December 2nd. All parishioners are invited to this very enjoyable occasion. 

Interfaith Wolverhampton: Mental Health Conference: Sat Nov 24th, 9-2.30 at the Royal             

School. All welcome. Details on notice board. 

Be still and know that I am God (Ps 46:10) An 6 week Introduction Course on Christian                          

Meditation. Friday evenings from 7.00pm -8.00pm from November 16th at at the Friends             

Meeting House, Summerfield Road WV1 4PR . For more information contact John Williams on              

07971647695 

Diocesan Education Service job vacancy as a School Finance and Business Adviser. This                 

and all current leadership vacancies can be found on their website:           

http://www.bdes.org.uk/vacancies.html  

Courses at Maryvale Please look at the copies of the Maryvale Prospectus for 2019-2010                

which are available at the back of each church. Would you like to sign up for any of the                   

courses? If so, please let Fr Mark know a.s.a.p. 

Catholic Trivia Last week’s answer: The Amice is the while cloth a priest wears around his                 

neck at Mass. While donning the amice, he first drapes it over his head (as with a hood), then                   

lowers it to his neck, tying it around his torso. During this action he prays a short prayer asking                   

God to clothe him with the "helmet of salvation".(Ephesians 6:17) 

This week’s Question​​: What are the 5 commandments of the Church? 

Finance  Counting Teams              Church Cleaners 

  Gift Aid  Non-Gift-Aid SS Peter & Paul 

(D)Gillian, Theresa, Trudy 

(A)Jim, Hazel & Trudy 

St Michael:   

(C)J Mann, S Bradley  

(D)L Palmer,  David 

Spinks  

St Bernadette’s Church 

A Thomas, G Porter 

St Michael’s Church  

at 10am on Friday 

Chris Callow 

Marie Collins,  

J Abraham 

St Michael £471.50 £460.85 

SS Peter & Paul £132.30 £91.52 

St Bernadette £184.00 £67.90 

Johnson Association £273.15 

Next Second Collection: 25th November: 

Catholic Youth Service 

 
FOR THOSE WHO ARE SICK:​​ Margaret Stokes, Beth Churn​, ​​Leah Nixon, Marie Hammond Pat Poole, 

John Dolan, Liam Dolan, Marie Looker, Lorna Ciraulo, Pat Eades, Helen Porter, Mary Kirby, Sheila 

O’Toole, Teresa Mitchell, Tony McGinn,  Brendan Bleakley. 

FOR THOSE WHO HAVE DIED RECENTLY:​​Patricia Ann Nicholls​, ​​Diane Joan Hitchen​,​​Leo Gallagher, 

Kath Nicholls​, ​​Joyce Daly​, ​​Barbara Quigley​,​​Mark Hinton​,​​ May they rest in peace. 

Safeguarding Representatives: Steve & Chris Callow (St Michael) 01902 340775,  

Maria Iafigliola (SS Peter and Paul) 07931406866 

Ann Shorthouse (St Bernadette) 01902 326334 

These parishes are part of the Archdiocese of Birmingham. Registered as a charity  
No. 234216. Archbishop of Birmingham + Bernard Longley 

 

http://www.bdes.org.uk/vacancies.html

